
IDAHO AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY ACTIVITIES 

April 2020 

 Time at headquarters  was  4 hours and 120 miles of travel while wearing Auxiliary clothing for  8 hours.  
Worked from home processing membership and creating electronic forms for 2020-2021 year and 
convention ___ 9___ hours.   

April continues both the Spring District Meetings and the Govenor’s stay at home order. 

Completed 4 scarves, 15 hours, $12.00 

Donated 20 lbs of Jeruselum Artichokes to Idaho Foodbank. 

Paid $31.00 for a Seniors groceries. 

Collectd, clipped, sorted and mailed $1259.19 worth of coupons, $4.90 in postage, 4 hours 

March 25th saw the beginning of Govenor Little’s official stay at home order, currently still in effect.  As 
such any further meetings must be done using Technology, phone ins, conference calls, web things, etc..  
All other events and normal meetings, dinners, etc have been cancelled or postponed.   

 Dist 4- 4 April- Mountain Home ???? 

 Dist 5- 11 April- Paul   zoom meeting for Legion, Aux canx 

 Dist 9- 18 April- Council ????? 

 Dist 3- 25 April- Nampa- GOTO MEETING 

April 20th was a Department of Idaho Legion DEC gotomeeting, phone in conference where it was 
decided that Idaho’s Department Convention for 2020 be cancelled and that all existing officers would 
continue in their positions unless individuals resigned .  There were 4 Dept officers and Chairmen for the 
Legion which resigned and appointments were ratified to fill their positions. I attended via phone 
representing a non-voting but Legion Auxiliary Department President.   

The American Legion and The American Legion Auxiliary National Officers and Chairs are also remaining 
in office  with the National Convention scheduled for late August in Louisville Kentucky being cancelled 
this year.  Next year’s National Convention will be held in Phoenix, Arizona. 

April 21 I attended a Zoom Post meeting for 113. Could not get signed in on my laptop but Jack phoned 
in and we were both able to participate in our Post meeting and conduct elections for Post officers. 

Upcoming events: 

 Waiting to see what Governor Little does on 1 May.     

This concludes the reporting of April 2020 adventures and events.  I look forward to attending more events 
around the state as your 2019-2020 American Legion Auxiliary President. 

Susan Barnett 

 


